
 
    
 
 
 

 
 
 
 WRITER’S DIRECT DIAL NO: 
 740-289-7299 
 
October 12, 2023          
          CERTIFIED MAIL 
                                           RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
        
Mr. Michael S. Regan, EPA Administrator 
Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Mail Code 5304-P 
Washington, DC 20460 
 
Dear Administrator Regan: 
 
Re: Ohio Valley Electric Corporation  
 Request to withdraw Kyger Creek Station site-specific alternative to 

initiation of closure demonstration 
 
The Ohio Valley Electric Corporation (OVEC) submitted a site-specific alternative to the 
April 11, 2021 deadline to initiate closure of the Kyger Creek Station’s coal combustion 
residual surface impoundments, the South Fly Ash Pond and Boiler Slag Pond, 
pursuant to 40 CFR 257.103(f)(1). This letter is being written to notify USEPA that 
OVEC has completed all facility modifications necessary to permanently cease receipt 
of all CCR and non-CCR waste streams in the Boiler Slag Pond and South Fly Ash 
Pond in compliance with Part A of the CCR Rule. As a result, OVEC is requesting to 
withdraw the demonstration request that was submitted for the Kyger Creek Station.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
J. Michael Brown 
Environmental, Safety & Health Director 
 
cc:  
Frank Behan - USEPA (via email) 
Laurel Celeste - USEPA (via email) 

OHIO VALLEY ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
INDIANA-KENTUCKY ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
3932 U. S. Route 23 
P. O. Box 468 
Piketon, Ohio  45661 
740-289-7200 
 
 


